LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ MEETING

TUESDAY, AUGUST 13, 2019
CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone and Gene Wier were in attendance.   Lou Simone called the BOS I Meeting to order at 7:30 PM in the Municipal Building.  
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Steve McHenry of Honeycroft asked if it was possible for the Township to create a 4-way stop sign configuration rather than two stop signs at the intersection of Rt. 926 and Daleville Road.  Lou Simone noted these roads are PennDOT roads and PennDOT would have to be petitioned for a change.  
BOS I MINUTES – JULY 09, 2019:  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes from July 09, 2019 as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  
BOS II MEETING:  This meeting was cancelled.  
TREASURER’S  REPORT - JULY, 2019:  The Supervisors reviewed the July Treasurer's Report as submitted by Treasurer Alison Emmons. Checks were signed by the Supervisors.  A Profits and Loss Statement was supplied to the BOS for their information and review.  Mrs. Emmons explained Verizon sent an invoice doubling our line fee saying we had been recently notified of a change in our contract.  Mrs. Emmons researched previous invoices and disagreed.  Consequently Verizon should issue a $60.00 credit to the Township.  In addition Mrs. Emmons informed the BOS that LDT appears to be under budget for 2019.
PARKESBURG LIBRARY 2019 CONTRIBUTION:  The check for LDT’s  $3,000.00 contribution was signed at this meeting.
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – JULY, 2019:   Lou Simone read the following from Bill Beers July report:  There were seven (7) Building Permits issued; two (2) Building Permits were pending; and five (5) exempt Stormwater Permits were issued.  Total permit fees collected were $2,882.00.  Seven (7) Use and Occupancy (U&O) permits were issued which included four (4) re-sale/rental U&O permits; three (3) regular U&O Permits; and seven (7) various construction inspections were conducted.  Census Form C-404 and the Chester County Permit Summary were submitted.  Mr. Beers is working with LDT’s solicitor’s office on collecting the $10,000 fine from Mr. Morales and re-issuing the violation notice to continue penalties on his property.
B. ROADMASTER:  Roadmaster Geoff Burkhart had previously submitted a report via email.  The mower has been returned from the repair shop but is not performing as expected.  The 2019 Tar and Chip project Bid Opening occurred at 12:00 Noon on August 08, 2019.  Two bids were submitted with Martin Paving being the lowest bidder.  The BOS continue to seek road and snow plow personnel for the winter season.
C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  None  
D. PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  There was no PC meeting in July.  The PC WILL meet on Tuesday, August 20th to discuss Honeycroft Village – Phase IV & V Plans as well as the new Houghton Land Development Plan application and submission.  The PC may or may not meet in September dependent on pending business.
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC): There was no OSC meeting in July and the August meeting has been cancelled. 
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  The Historical Committee does not meet in July and August.  
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier reported on plans to redesign the website and make it self supporting.  He reached out to Sue Haldeman for answers to current website questions, but she is away for a few days.  He explained the probable fees and training session.  The design will be a drop and drag design – easy to learn and easy to maintain.  Once he has touched base with Sue he will have answers to his questions/concerns.  He expects the new website to be up and running prior to the end of the year.  Since the Roadmaster tab on the website is underutilized he anticipates removing this tab from the website. 
Additional Discussion:
REPLACEMENT TOWNSHIP LOGO AND SEAL:  Gene Wier submitted five draft seal and logo designs for Township review.  Diane Henryson had solicited opinions from her HC Committee with respondents preferring seal drawing #1.  Jan McHenry felt removing the top leaves from both sides of the drawing would be an improvement.  Gene asked her to mark her improvements on the drawing.
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. TAR & CHIP BIDS AND CONTRACT AWARD:  Two bids were opened on 08-08-2019 at 12:00 Noon:  Asphalt Industries, Inc. with a bid of $16,065.00 and Martin Paving, Inc. with a bid of $12,262.95.  Following BOS discussion Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the bid from Martin Paving for $12,262.95 as submitted on 08-08-2019.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  The contract was signed by Mr. Simone and Mr. Wier and witnessed by Secretary Hearne.
B. HONEYCROFT VILLAGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION – R-T-K Request:  The Township responded to the Honeycroft HOA’s request for records on 08-08-2019.
C. NEW DALEVILLE 2019 – 2020 SNOW PLOWING:  The BOS reviewed the past contracts from Burkhart and the Pristine Green quote.  Lou Simone will contact Pristine Green to see if they would be amenable to using our salt as the cost of the rock salt (applied) on their quote is much more expensive.
D. FAGGS MANOR ROAD GUIDERAIL:  Pete Murphy, Colinson Inc., was contacted several times for a quote and pictures of the guiderail.  Secretary Hearne sent Mr. Murphy pictures and a detailed description of the location of the guiderail, but so far LDT has not received a response. 
Additional Discussion – Pipe under PECO Lines:  Lou Simone suggested the rusted pipe under PECO power lines across from the guiderail MAY have been installed by PECO and, if so, would be PECO’s replacement responsibility.  He suggested Richard Brown be contacted as to the accuracy of the original installation history.
E. CAMERAS FOR LDT:  Gene Wier sent an email documenting a camera candidate for the Township.  It is a Night Owl from BJ’s costing $279.99, including two (2) indoor/outdoor cameras.  The cameras are wireless, accessible from an I-phone, requires a router, electrical outlets (which Troy Losey can install), a hard drive, no monthly subscription, audio and playback features and sends alerts.  Mr. Wier said this is a basic unit and sufficient for LDT’s needs.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve Gene Wier’s purchase of the Night Owl cameras.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.  Mr. Wier will purchase this item and submit a receipt for reimbursement.

F. HOUGHTON VIOLATION:  The Township received a Land Development Application and Submission from Mr. Houghton.  The application is being sent to ARRO for review and will be discussed by the PC on 08-20-2019.  Mrs. Emmons explained Mr. Houghton has outstanding invoices submitted prior to receiving the $3,500 escrow deposit.  She asked if she was allowed to debit the invoices from the escrow.  Lou Simone indicated she could.
G. LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP SEAL AND LOGO:  See “Additional Discussion” item above.

H. GAIN RESIDENCE:  Signed documents were sent to Stacey Fuller for review and recording.  The originals will be sent to LDT once returned from the Recorder of Deeds in 2-3 weeks.  This item is for the BOS’ information.

I. CAR PARKED INTO ROADWAY ON DALEFILLE ROAD:  Lou Simone has observed that most times this vehicle is parked at least 1-2 feet off the roadway.  The driver is aware of the issue and most times he complies.
NEW BUSINESS:  
A. HONEYCROFT – PHASE I, II, AND III ESCROW RELEASES APPROVAL:

1. Lou Simone made a MOTION to APPROVE Honeycroft Escrow Phase I - Escrow Rel #18 Reduction of Letter of Credit of $18,356.46 and after Adjustment the Letter of Credit balance will be $23,191.30.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.
2. Lou Simone made a MOTION to APPROVE Honeycroft Escrow, Phase II - Escrow Rel #14 Reduction of Letter of Credit of $51,526.55 and after Adjustment the Letter of Credit balance will be $30,576.82.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.
3. Lou Simone made a MOTION to APPROVE Honeycroft Escrow, Phase III, Escrow Rel #23 Reduction of Letter of Credit of $151,488.50 and after Adjustment the Letter of Credit balance will be $173.847.32.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.
B. HONEYCROFT – PHASE IV & V ARRO REVIEW LETTER 07-26-2019:  This was an FYI item for BOS review.
C. HONEYCROFT NPDES PERMIT APPLICATION TO DEP:  An FYI to BOS that Secretary Hearne had emailed the NPDES letter with Appendix A & C to Spence Andress for his review and direction.
D. WINDURRA SEWAGE FACILITIES PLANNING REVISION APPROVED:  An FYI for BOS that Spence Andress is researching the need for an Ordinance.  Mr. Andress will keep the BOS posted on this.
E. CHESTER WATER AUTHORITY MEETING:  Lou Simone updated the audience regarding the 07-10-2019 CWA Meeting.  He noted there are numerous court cases regarding CWA and discussions regarding the hostile takeover are ongoing.  The Chester County Commissioners stressed that they did take a position on the matter.  The next CWA meeting will be on August 15th at 2:00 PM.  Mr. Simone will attend.
F. SCCEMS MEETING – Wednesday, 07-31-2019:  Alison Emmons attended this meeting.  Fifteen of the eighteen municipalities were present.  The new funding formula was explained which is the same as the current West Grove Ambulance formula.  The new formula will lower LDT’s contribution by 18% as the calls for ambulance service in LDT is “not often” as compared with other townships.  SCCEMS is asking for an elected official to attend the next meeting in September.  Oxford Borough and Penn Township (with increased ambulance use due to retirement homes) objected to the new formula.  Penn Township has established a fee to Jennersville Pond to assist with the additional ambulance costs.  SCCEMS is looking into asking Harrisburg to create a law that all insurance companies pay the ambulance companies directly for services rather than sending payment to the patient.  There has been a proposal in Harrisburg, but it has not been adopted.
G. WEST GROVE AMBULANCE – 2020 CONTRIBUTION / AGREEMENT:  Mrs. Emmons noted in 2019 LDT paid $23,484.00 to West Grove Ambulance.  The 2020 requested contribution is $28,600.24 which is a 20% increase above 2019.  The BOS requested Secretary Hearne ask for more detail which will allow a comparison of the 2020 projection with actual 2019 expenditures.  
H. DANGEROUS CROSSING FROM LONDONDERRY MEADOWS TO NEW DALEVILLE PARK ACROSS RT. 796:  Londonderry Meadows resident, Ben Hamilton, sent an email to LDT on 08-07-2019 regarding the possibility of creating a crosswalk from Chet Drive across Rt. 796 to the New Daleville Park.  It was noted that Rt. 796 is a state road and would require PennDOT approval and possibly a traffic study.  Lou Simone will contact East Marlboro and PennDOT regarding this request.
I. MINDY ACRES HOA MEETING AT LDT – Thursday, August 22, 2019:  The Mindy Acres HOA requested the meeting room for Thursday, 08-22-2019, from 7:30 PM until 9:00 PM.  The BOS gave their permission.
J. SOCCER FIELD RESERVATION REQUEST:   Octorara Soccer Club with boys under 12 requested the use of the soccer field on Mondays and Wednesdays from August 12th through November 13th during the hours of 6:00 PM until 8:00 PM (or dark as the fall season progresses).  They understand the nets will require replacement.  The Board gave their approval.
K. COCHRANVILLE FIRE COMPANY ANNUAL MEETING:  Lou Simone volunteered to attend the CFC Annual Meeting on Monday, September 16th leaving CFC Station 27 at 7:00 PM and returning to the station by 9:15 PM.  This meeting will take place at the CC Public Safety Training Center in Coatesville.  Secretary Hearne will RSVP prior to September 11th.
L. AUDITOR VACANCY – Reminder:  Jim French’s auditor term expires in 2019.  He asked that a write-in candidate be considered as he will be moving out of the LDT area.  Actually there are two (2) vacancies.  Cathy Petry is currently on the Board having been elected in 2015 with her term beginning in 2016.  
M. HEARNE VACATION:  Secretary Hearne requested vacation time from Monday, September 30th with a return date of Monday, October 14th.  The Board approved this request.
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
A. PLANNING COMMISSION:  Tuesday, August 20, 2019 at 7:30 PM.
B. WEBSITES WEBINAR:  Wednesday, August 21, 2019 from 12:00 – 1:00 PM.   Gene Wier will attend.
C. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  Wednesday, August 21, 2019 at 5:30 PM.  
D. MINDY ACRES HOA MEETING:  Thursday, August 22, 2019 at 7:30 PM.
E. LOU AND ALISON VACATION:  LS 08-23-19 to 09-08-19 and AE 08-23-19 to 08-28-19.
F. BOS II MEETING:  Monday, August 26, 2019 at 7:30 PM.  CANCELLED.
G. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  No HC Meetings August.

H. 2018 SWIF AUDIT:  Thursday, August 29, 2019 arrival 10:30 – 12:30 PM. 

I. OFFICE CLOSED – Labor Day Holiday:  Monday, September 2, 2019.
J. BOS I MEETING:  Tuesday, September 10, 2019 at 7:30 PM.  

PAY BILLS:   Bills were reviewed and paid in the usual manner.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the BOS a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 PM.  The vote was 2-0 in favor.
ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION: 
At 8:16 PM Lou Simone reopened the BOS I Meeting to accommodate a guest, Sue Walker, District Director for US Representative Chrissy Houlahan. 
Ms. Walker explained Rep. Houlahan has been in office for seven (7) months in the new Congressional District 6.  She noted District 6 is a contiguous unit encompassing Chester and Burks Counties.  There are two offices – one in Reading and the other in West Chester at 709 Gay Street.  They are open Monday – Friday, 9:00 AM until 5:00 PM.  Tuesday and Thursdays there are additional hours.  She described some of the areas in which Rep. Houlahan’s office could be of assistance.  She asked for areas in which her office could be of assistance to LDT and Lou Simone responded that our stormwater management and MS4 were primary issues at this time and were a burden on smaller townships.  He also noted the issue with the hostile takeover of Chester Water Authority was of interest to LDT in an effort to provide clean water at an affordable cost to some of our residents.  Ms. Walker offered to assist or recommend solutions to resident issues should there be a need.  The BOS and audience thanked Ms. Walker for coming. 

Lou Simone made a MOTION to conclude the BOS I Meeting.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor at 8:29 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne,
Administrative Secretary
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